
GHHS
President’s Letter

Winter 2013

Calendar
Alumni Monthly Luncheon
4th Friday of the month, 11:30

HomeTown Buffet
3670 Soldano Blvd.
Columbus, OH 43228
Call Shirley Arthur Hatch ’45 
at 614.451.1971 for details.

Memorial Day Parade
May 25

Distinguished Alumni Nomi-
nation Deadline: June 1

Newsletter Deadline 
Spring 2013: April 1

2013 Bucko Open and Rook 
Scholarship Banquet
August 16
Email Tom Smith ’63, for 
details bbrow34@columbus.
rr.com.

 

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Thank you for sending in your dues and contributions! GHHS Alumni are ex-
tremely generous and we appreciate your support.

Three new Distinguished Alumni were recently inducted bringing the total to 
27 over seven years. All nominees not yet honored will be considered in future 
years. We thank all who submitted nominations and congratulate this year’s 
honorees.

I am honored and humbled to serve as your newest GHHSAA President. The 
previous presidents’ shoes will be hard to fill. The association originated in the 

1920’s and 1930’s, but was unable to sustain momentum and operate continuously. The current GHHSAA 
was incorporated in the State of Ohio in 1981 with its first president Bob Keitz ’39 doing a wonderful job 
for more than six years. Stan “Bucko” Jones ’51 took the reins for most of the next ten years. He organized 
alumni participation in the Grandview Heights Memorial Day Parade and the Alumni Night football games. 
He was instrumental in soliciting donations to continue the newsletters and GHHSAA scholarships. Gunner 
Riley ’59 was the third President. He brought the association into the computer age, planted the seeds for 
Distinguished Alumni recognition and started involving the GHHSAA in current school projects. Ron Harris 
’56 has served the last four years and played a major role in the GHHS auditorium renovation, getting the 
website http://grandviewheightsalumni.com online, upgrading the newsletter, starting the Legacy Society 
and basically being a real hard act to follow. I salute each and every one of these men and their board 
members for their hard work, dedication and love of Grandview Heights.

Now, what can I do? Most people know that I can do a little bit of everything, but am not great at anything 
except perhaps organizing. The GHHSAA Board has many great meetings throughout the year and every 
meeting produces great ideas. In most cases, we have the funds to pursue those great suggestions, but we 
rarely have enough volunteers to execute the plans.

I need you! Please join our GHHSAA Volunteer Group. Could you help re-establish the Alumni vs. GHHS Fac-
ulty Basketball Game? Could you be the main contact for your graduating class and help us maintain your 
classmates’ contact information. Are you out of town? Would you like to start a GHHSAA group in your city 
or state? What do you think about having an annual Alumni Talent Show? Let me know how you think the 
GHHSAA should serve the City of Grandview Heights, the schools and, most importantly, the alumni.

The GHHSAA is YOUR association and it’s a great association. Let me know if you can help make it even bet-
ter for everyone.

Go Bobcats!

Tom Smith ‘63

GHHS Study Hall

This undated photograph is from 
a recently acquired collection 

of memorabilia from the GHHS 
office. From the style of cloth-

ing it appears to date from the 
1950s. It shows students listening 

intently to military recruiters in 
the large study hall originally 

present on the second floor of the 
high school. An army sergeant is 
addressing the students while a 

marine recruiter and an Air Force 
Staff Sergeant sit in the back-

ground. Recruitment speakers are 
still part of the GHHS experience. 
During this era the study hall was 

a mainstay of the high school 
schedule, and was a hub of activ-
ity both during and after school.
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CATmews
Constance Zeller 
  Hollingsworth ‘40
Moved to Perry, OH this past Au-
gust to live with my daughter. 
Now close to my three children 
and will be great-grandmother 
soon. Celebrated my 90th 
birthday this past August. 
Am still driving and enjoying 
life. My daughter’s friends all 
call me “Mom.” Hope to get to 
Columbus to attend a Friday 
Alumni luncheon. Would like 
to see some classmates. Had 
many good times at Grand-
view schools. Played piano all 
through high school in the 
orchestra.

Jeanette Tarney Thouvenin ‘43
Have been retired 20 years as 
Director of Planning at Aultman 
Hospital, Canton, OH. I still live 
independently in the house we 
built when I married. Husband 
Glen died in 2002. Have a step-
son and daughter-in-law and 
two grandchildren. 

Joanna Harper 
  Bartholomew ‘44
Bill and I are doing well. Not 
a lot of golf these days. Sons 
David and Tom are in Circleville 
and Powell, OH and doing very 
well. Daughter Nancy is in CA 
and JoEllen is in SC. I’m very 

proud of them all and their 
families. Six grandchildren, two 
greats and two more on the 
way! Wow – good genes!

William M. Ritter ‘44
Still active at 86. Stay in contact 
with my sister, Carolyn Kellen-
berger ’58 who is in Gahanna.

Al Andrews ‘45
I am a life member and I also 
paid annual dues last Novem-
ber. This extra donation can be 
an additional gift to the GHH-
SAA. I think the newsletter and 
GHHS are great. I enjoyed the 
article on Bob “Nero” McNabb 
‘45. He and I were Rook pledges 
together in 1943. Gene Karlovec 
‘45 was my big brother. I keep in 
touch with Nero who is a super 
friend. The Rooks were a great 
bunch of friends and a great 
organization. After serving in 
the Air Force as a tail gunner, I 
became a bricklayer and at the 
age of 40 I started a general 
contracting company. It grew to 
be the largest in Lorain County 
for many years. I would like to 
say hello to Helen Lindsey Bon-
nie ‘46 who was a lovely girl and 
my first love. 

Shirley Arthur Hatch ‘45
Still active in Alumni Luncheon 
every 4th Friday of the month 
except November and Decem-
ber at the Hometown Buffet. I 
encourage all alumni to attend 

for fellowship and good food. 
Come and enjoy. We have had 
many plan visits to Grandview 
to be able to attend the lun-
cheon.

Jo Ann Latimer Knellinger ‘45
Wonderful to receive newsletter. 
See so many names of people 
that I certainly remember. Can’t 
wait for the next issue.

Dick Seiple ‘45
Music foundation based on 
GHHS Band for which I am 
grateful. Five years OSU band 
and alumni band. Sixteen 
years playing HARP. Now play 
at Riverside Hospital weekly 
and occasionally at Grandview 
Library.

Bob Skeele ‘45
My wife Joan died this past 
September an hour after my 
arrival at the memory care facil-
ity in a nearby town. It was as 
if she had been waiting for me 
to say goodbye. Five days later, 
we celebrated our 61st wedding 
anniversary at the same facility 
among Joan’s fellow residents 
and caregivers. It was a joyful 
time. She was buried the next 
day with full military honors. I’m 
naturally saddened by the loss, 
but grateful for the many years 
we had together. 

Dolores Todd Sullwold ‘45
Husband Chet retired after 64 
years at Toledo Blade newspaper. 

Nancy A. Young Orr ‘45
Three years ago I moved from 
my home in Oxford, MD to the 
Londonderry Retirement Com-
munity in Easton, MD where I 
was recently elected President 
of the Board of Directors. I teach 
water aerobics at the Y three 
days a week and am active in 
the Worship Committee of my 
Unitarian Church. Try to find 
time to pursue my love for oil 
painting and love to travel – this 
past summer by Amtrak to Gla-
cier National Park and a week 
exploring its grandeur in a Road 
Scholar program – my 33rd.

Bill Arthur ‘46 & 
  Diana Gonsor Arthur ‘48
We’re celebrating our 7th (not 
70th) anniversary and are de-
lighted to live in great Grand-
view Heights. Diana’s youngest 
grandchildren, Liza and Will 
DeVere live nearby and attend 
Stevenson and Edison schools 
just as she did.

Janet Houston Spangler ‘46
Now living in Dixon CA outside 
of Sacramento and next door 
to our older daughter and her 
husband! It’s great! Still remem-
ber so fondly all the great years 
at GHHS and especially all the 
great friends from there! Think 
of it every day! 

Lee Davis Goldenbagen ‘47
Our graduating class enjoyed a 
small 65th reunion get together 
this summer. Those attending 
had a great time. Also enjoy 
seeing many friends from high 
school years at the monthly 
luncheons. 

Nanette “Chris” Harper Hum-
mel ‘47
Dave and I are still enjoying life 
in San Luis Obisbo, “the happiest 
city in America” according to 
some! We chalked up our 60th 
anniversary in June. We count 
our blessings – great family, 
good health and the ability to 
continue tennis and golf. Three 
grandkids in college, one in law 
school and one 8th grader. 

Ed Mantell ‘47
Retired 17 years. Enjoy playing 
golf three days a week with 
friends. Health is good for 83 
years of age. Big hello to Bill 
Wilson ’48.

Pat Sharp Brown ‘47
All is well! We live adjacent 
to Stanford. Would like to see 
Grandview friends if you get out 
west.
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Jackie Day Cherry ‘49
Still serving as historian for First 
Community Church and enjoy-
ing life in the Tri-Villages after a 
peripatetic career as an Air Force 
wife. Such fun to reconnect with 
classmates and old friends at 
the monthly GHHS alumni lun-
cheons. Our son, daughter and 
four of five grandchildren are in 
town as well.

Bill Hammond ‘49
I keep busy doing pottery 
on the wheel and analyzing 
archaeological material from 
an excavation I led a number of 
years ago. Right now I’m looking 
at tiny arrowheads from the dig. 
They are probably toys. Some 
are finely made, probably by a 
teacher, while others are crude, 
perhaps made by a child. I’ve 
also fallen in love with a retired 
nurse. I’m robbing the cradle; 
she’s only 76.

Marilyn Sorensen Findlay ‘49
I’m glad that your fall contri-
bution plea has helped cover 
operating expenses and benefit 
the endowment fund! You do a 
great job making the newslet-
ter a “good read.” If all goes well, 
my husband, a North High Polar 
Bear, and I will celebrate our 60th 
wedding anniversary next June!

Gladys Anderson Randolph 
‘51
I’m keeping busy going to 
breakfast or lunch with friends, 
working with T.W.I.G. Bazaar 
and attending meetings with 
Mid-Ohio Classic Car Club. I 
have a ‘55 Chevy and have been 
in the Grandview Parade for 
several years. In fact, I won an 
award this past Memorial Day 
weekend. Look for me next year 
– blue & white ‘55 Chevy! 

Robert (Bob) T. Taggart ‘52
Live in Hilliard. In real estate 
with my two sons and one 
daughter. Have seven grand-
children.

Connie Myers Holl ‘53
Thanks for all your great work. 
Really enjoy the newsletter.

Greta Anne Townsend Heu-
ghebart- Humphries ‘53
Started the year in Florida and 
hope to return after January. 
Glad the farmers market is over 
for the year. Continue to sing 
with the 70 member Vintage 
Voices of Granville and to enjoy 
Lake Erie aboard our boat. We 
are approaching 60 years from 
GHHS. Hard to believe!

Ralph W. “Andy” Anderson ‘54
Every month brothers Dick 
‘56, Dennis ‘60, David ‘66 and 
I have lunch together. Usually 
in or near Grandview. We are 
constantly remembering boy-
hood stories of growing up and 
attending school in Grandview. 
Wonderful memories.

Bob Sharp ‘54
Amazing! I am now living in the 
Minneapolis neighborhood of 
Edina-Grandview Heights with 
my wonderful wife of 51 years, 
Judy. I am a volunteer for Inner 
City Tennis, coaching kids from 
three to 18 years of age and 
playing tennis three or four 
times a week. Judy says I have 
finally found my calling! We 
visited Sarasota last March and 
had a wonderful time with Ann 
and Andy Anderson, and Bob 
and Barb Hall. It was so much 
fun that we think we will go 
back this coming year.

Kay Thurness Levering ‘54
I’m very sorry to say that our 
niece, Julie Kennedy ‘76, passed 
away July 26th. She played bas-
ketball, ran track at GHHS and 
was a band member. She was a 
lover of animals and the great 
outdoors. Her mother was Judy 
Thurness Kennedy ‘54 class, now 
deceased. Julie leaves siblings 
Brent ‘78 and Laura ’80.
  My sister Marcia Thurness 
Weaver ’47 and I are also sad 
to report the sudden passage 
of our dear brother Jack “Chic” 
Thurness ’66 this past August. 

Some of his classmates may 
remember Chic as the lead 
vocalist in the rock group The 
Chapperells. They played many 
dates including college frat 
parties. He has two daughters, 
Amy ’89 and Carrie ‘94, and two 
grandchildren. Chic was also 
decorated Vietnam Vet.

Virginia Alban Clarke ‘55
Still living in Gahanna. Enjoy 
reading alumni newsletter. The 
staff does a great job of produc-
ing a first class newsletter. 

Bill Fink ‘55
Please explain how GHHS Foot-
ball can be heard on Internet, 
then repeat the information 
before each football season. 
Thanks. Go Bobcats!

Editor’s Note: Visit the Bobcat 
football website at http://www.
ghfootball.com/. On the right 
hand side, there is a “Listen Live” 
link. Clicking on this link will 
take you to the audio stream 
page if there is an active broad-
cast occurring. 

Carolyn Welch ‘55
Still kayaking, hiking, biking, ski-
ing and playing tennis. Traveled 
this year to SE Asia, Norway, 
California and Seattle. Going to 
Galapagos and Peru with Elaine 

Looker Strutner ‘55 late in 2012. 
We are so lucky to be alive and 
well at 75! Looking forward to 
our 60th reunion in 2015. 

Roland “Rick” Yearick ‘55
Toured South Africa in Octo-
ber 2012: Zambia, Zimbabe, 
Botswana, Victoria Falls and 
Capetown! Shooting lions and 
elephants – with my camera!

Barbara Brown Alton ‘56
We have just returned from a 
month of travel in our RV. We 
are enjoying retirement and 
love camping and meeting new 
and old friends. Very grateful to 
have grown up in Grandview 
and still in touch with friends 
made there in school. 

Lynne Fulmer Hutchison ‘56
Enjoying retirement in Vero 
Beach, FL! Continue the great 
job on the newsletter! 

Joan E. Mercer ‘56
Enjoying retirement. Still living 
where I grew up on Lincoln 
Road. 

Celebrating decades of friendship, these Class of ’84 women enjoy an 
afternoon together: Heidi Harris Varner, Jennifer Wilcox Vilardi, Stacey Smith 
Sterniker, Carrie Capauano O’Mara, Melanie Headley and Pam Bandy Martin

continued on next pg.
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Barbara Ten Raa Brunell ‘56
Still working as regulatory com-
pliance manager for laboratory 
services of John Muir Health in 
Walnut Creek, CA. Take walks 
on near-by trail most every day. 
Glad we don’t have sleet and 
snow here! Enjoy your commu-
nications Thanks!

Carolyn Rudy Jensen ‘57
We’ve temporarily given up pet 
ownership so that we are free 
to travel. Enjoy volunteering at 
Columbus Museum of Art. We 
have a group of Broadview Av-
enue residents – Elaine Looker 
Strutner ’55, Jane Hess Harris ’56 
and me. Lots of fun challenges. 

Suzie Buchanan Clemens ‘59
Enjoyed a mini-reunion with 
several ladies from the Class of 
‘60 at the Vermont home of Vicki 
McNabb Wheeler. Thanks to Su-
san Fries, Judy Kelchner Shortle, 
Dorothy Cofer Parkin, Jolene 
Lancaster Plunkett, Sharon Pit-
tenger Mirick, Peggy Copp Cul-
len & Vicki for including this old 
“upper classwoman” in the fun. 
You all do make a joyful noise! 

Joe Arganbright ‘61
Celebrated 50th anniversary 
in September with wife Judy 
Such Arganbright ’61. I’m in 
semi-retirement after 45 years 
in the insurance business. Judy 
still enjoying being grandma 
to seven. I enjoy the monthly 
alumni luncheons where I am 
always the third youngest in 
attendance. 

Bill Harding ‘61
I retired in my 30th year at Union 
Hospital in Dover, 27 years as 
President and CEO. I’m cur-
rently serving as Interim CEO 
at Personal & Family Counsel-
ing Services, a behavioral and 
mental health agency in New 
Philadelphia. Daughter and son-
in-law, Emily and Kyle Gephart 
are living on Broadview be-
tween First and Third and have 
a future Bobcat, Grace, age two, 
and expecting Anne in Novem-
ber. Thanks for the great work 

on the newsletter and alumni 
association. 

Barbara Hertenstein Arvin ‘61
Still living in Colorado Springs, 
We were not impacted directly 
by the fire this summer, but 
we did have embers and soot 
coming down on us and it was 
very smoky for a while. We went 
on our first cruise last May – a 
Disney cruise with our older 
daughter and her family – such 
fun! Still keeping my nursing 
skills sharp by volunteering at a 
free clinic here in town. 
 
Kay Jones Rietz ‘61
With four grown children and 
six grandchildren, we are often 
on the go. Though Bill and I are 
retired high school teachers, 
Bill still coaches high school 
swimming in the winter and for 
the Parks and Rec during the 
summer, and I am a docent at 
the Columbus Zoo & Aquarium. 
A trip to Rwanda to visit the 
mountain gorillas has added to 
my love of the gorillas. Also en-
joyed my 50th reunion in 2011.

Linda McCall Ireland ‘63
I’m looking forward to our 50th 
class reunion. Coming back to 
Grandview always brings back 
wonderful memories. I’m retired 
now. Now my students are 
having children and becoming 
grandparents! Enjoying retire-
ment, great traveling and tutor-
ing adult basic learning classes. 

Denyse Smith Everett ‘64
I am still up here in beautiful 
Traverse City, Michigan. Retired 
from Northwestern Michigan 
College two years ago and really 
enjoying retirement. I am in-
volved in a number of volunteer 
groups and lately added a new 
sport to my agenda: Pickle Ball. 
It is really a lot of fun and not 
necessarily for “old people.” My 
son Andy and wife Cindy on 
Long Island are going to make 
me a first time grandmother. 
Darrin and Mary Jo have added 
another puppy to their family in 
Boise, Idaho and they love it out 

there. (I still don’t get the “blue 
field”). With some additional 
Ohio friends and fans in the 
area, we are trying to revive the 
OSU Alumni Club here in TC. 
I think there are quite a lot of 
“transplanted Buckeyes” here 
like me! Best regards to every-
one from the Class of ‘64. Wish I 
could talk folks into visiting up 
here sometime.

Mary Martha Walborn Church-
man ‘64
I retired in June from the Fed-
eral Transit Administration, U.S. 
Department of Transportation, 
after 35 years of federal service. 
I’ve adopted the mantra “Living 
Free Range” and find every 
day spontaneously filled with 
activities – practicing the organ 
and playing for Sunday services 
occasionally, studying German 
101 at the local community col-
lege, gardening, writing posts 
for my blog, working a political 
phone bank, playing mother-of-
the-bride for my oldest child’s 
June wedding and trying to stay 
in shape. 

David E. Williams ‘64
Retired in 2011 from ER nursing 
at OSUMC. Hospital wanted me 
back so now working two days a 
week. Continue to see the world 
via cruise ships. Cruise out of 
Singapore in January and then 
first riverboat cruise out of Bu-
dapest in August. Very blessed. 
Hoping we have a reunion in 
2014 for our 50th!! 

Karen Devor Linn ‘65
Enjoying my “wildlife habitat” 
backyard with native trees, flow-
ers and shrubs in Westerville. 

Linda Pulliam Sayers ‘65
Thank you so much for the won-
derful newsletter you provide 
for the appreciative alumni. The 
Class of ‘65 celebrated 65 years 
at the Grandview Cafe last June. 
It was the night of the big storm.

Jim Wiley ‘65
Greeting Folks! This chapter 
in life is about music as I play 
ukulele in four different groups, 
bass in a rock & roll band and 
sing bass in our local commu-
nity chorus. It is also a time of 
travel. Debby and I spent three 
weeks this summer in Eastern 
Europe singing with the Kona 
Chorus in some spectacular 
old cathedrals in Prague and 
Vienna. We send our best to the 
Class of ‘65, wishing health and 
happiness and hoping to see 
you next reunion. 

Ed C. Malowney ‘66
Retired and love living in the 
sunny south. Give us a call if you 
head our way. 

Margaret Lyons Harden ‘67
Bob and I were married in 1973, 
had three children and are now 
enjoying retirement. Our daugh-
ter, husband and two darling 
grandkids live in Salt Lake City 
so our vacations are out west.

Susan Washam Witten ‘68
I am still in education admin-
istration and active in arts 
education initiatives. One son is 
a chef in Oregon and the other a 
scientist in South Carolina. I also 
have two fabulous grand girls. 

Lynn Winters Lauderback ‘74
Always so proud to be from 
Grandview! My own class mem-
ber Teri Antolino Williams ‘74, 
vice president GHHSAA, is such 
a huge advocate for the district 
and is a very positive role model 
for all who care to see! I admire 
her energy and dedication to 
the Grandview community! 

Michael J. Rill ‘01
First home in Dublin. RIP friend 
and classmate Robb Kingston 
’00. I am currently working as a 
General Manager with CEVA Lo-
gistics at Honda Marysville, OH.
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Eric Browning ‘72, a surgeon 
and health humanitarian cur-
rently living in Findlay, Ohio, has 
conducted five surgical mission 
trips to the Univers Medical Cen-
ter in Ouanaminthe, Haiti. Eric 
specializes in general surgery, 
thoracic surgery and surgical 
oncology at Findlay Surgical 
Associates Incorporated. He 
has spent a large amount of his 
personal time and resources 
to conduct these mission trips 
to this rural town in northeast 
Haiti, the results of which have 
benefitted hundreds of people. 

Dr. Browning earned his medical 
degree from The Ohio State Uni-
versity College of Medicine. 

Jean McQuilkin Carfagno ’57 is 
a founder of the Chemical De-
pendency Treatment Center in 
Torrance, California, now known 
as the Thelma McMillen Center. 
This center is one of the highest 
endowed chemical dependency 
treatment facilities in California, 
second only to the Betty Ford 
Center. 

Jean is the director of the multi-
month outpatient chemical 
dependence program. In this 
capacity, she conducts family 
groups, lectures and interven-
tions. She is also responsible 
for case management, HMO 
contracts, employee training 
and evaluation. In conjunction 
to her partnership in the McMil-
len Center, Jean serves as an 
adjunct faculty member of the 
Graduate School of Psychol-
ogy of Antioch University in 
Los Angeles, California, where 
she teaches addiction studies 
classes.  Jean has also served as 
adjunct faculty at Mission Col-
lege of Sylmar, California and at 
Lindenwood University West. 

Morgan Jones ‘45 was an Ameri-
can film and television actor. His 
acting credits of more than 170 
roles in television include reoc-
curring appearances in Highway 
Patrol and The Blue Angels. His 
approximately twenty-five 
screen credits include a lead 
role in the 1957 science fiction 
film Not of This Earth by Roger 
Corman, Apache Woman in 
1955, Forbidden Planet in 1956, 
Fear Strikes Out in 1957 and Bells 
Are Ringing in 1960.

In the 1945 GHHS Highlander 
yearbook, Morgan 
bequeathed his 
bottle of hair tonic to 
Ross Green.

Born in Wooster, 
Ohio, Morgan en-
listed in the United 
States Navy after 
graduating GHHS. 
He was stationed at 
Naval Base Coronado 
and relocated to Hollywood to 
pursue acting after leaving the 
Navy. His first professional act-
ing role was a small part in the 
1952 musical Singin’ in the Rain. 
Morgan Jones died in Tarzana, 
California, on January 13, 2012, 
at the age of 84. He is survived 
by his son and granddaughter.

	
  

	
   	
   	
  

Distinguished Alumni D
IS

TINGUISHED

•  ALU M NI  
•

GH
HS

GHHSAA created 
the Distinguished 
Alumnus Award 
to recognize and 
honor those GHHS 
graduates, living 
or deceased, who 
have achieved ex-
traordinary success 
in their chosen 
careers and fields 
of expertise. Those 
honored serve as 
great role models 
for current stu-
dents. 

Typically, at least 
four Alumni are 
recognized each 
year. 

Who would 
you recom-
mend for this 
award?

See form on 
page 9. 

Who would 
YOU recognize 
for one of the 

GHHS 
Distinguished 

Alumni in 2103?
See form on p 9.
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This past July, Sid Hall ‘53 was 
inducted into the Ohio Senior 
Olympics Hall of Fame in Cleve-
land, Ohio.

Since 1993, Hall has qualified for 
and competed in eight National 
Senior Olympics Games held 
in the cities of Baton Rouge 
(2), Tucson, Orlando, Norfolk, 
Pittsburgh, Louisville and Hous-
ton. Competing in swimming 
freestyle, breaststroke, and 
backstroke events, he has won 
11 gold, 11 silver and 2 bronze 
medals while establishing five 
age-group records. His record 
in the 100 freestyle stood from 
2001 to 2009. 

In other national and interna-
tional events starting in 1991, 
Hall has competed in the YMCA 
Master National Champion-
ships, the United States Masters 

Bobcat Inducted into Ohio Senior Olympics 
Hall of Fame

	
  

(USMS) National Champion-
ships, and the World Masters 
Championships in freestyle, 
breaststroke and backstroke 
winning 19 gold, 33 silver and 
20 bronze medals. In USMS 
age-group competitions, Hall 
has been ranked in the top ten 
in the nation in one or more 
events every year 
but one since 
1991.

As a member 
of a champion-
ship 200 Meter 
Relay Team, Hall 
owned two world 
records. These 
occurred in the 
1992 World Mas-
ters Swimming 
Championships 
and the 1994 Great Lakes Zone 
Championships, both held in 

Indianapolis at 
the IUPUI Natato-
rium.

In the State of 
Ohio Masters Championships, 
Hall has won 64 gold, 17 silver 
and 4 bronze medals.

Hall’s swimming career started 
during his Bobcat years when he 
was a two-time state champion 
and high school All-American 
swimmer. He picked up the 
sport again 37 years later at age 
55 when motivated by a fellow 
church member to enter the 
Senior Olympics.

And he’s not leaving the pool 
quite yet. Sid recently quali-
fied in five events for the 2013 
Senior Games. They are the 50, 
100, 200, and 500 yard freestyle 
events and the 50 yard back-
stroke. 

Since 1986 Hall has served 
The Ohio State University at 
Mansfield in several capaci-
ties including as a lecturer in 
accounting and finance and as 
Program Manager for the Fisher 
College of Business program 
during its formative years on the 
Mansfield, Ohio campus. 

In addition to Hall’s full calendar 
of athletic competitions, he has 
always found sufficient time to 
engage in many professional, 
civic and church related activi-
ties.

Way to go, Sid!

Class of 2005 graduate Evan 
Oberla is a trombonist, com-
poser, beatmaker, educator, 
#tripledipper and more.

Evan started playing piano and 
guitar at an early age. In 5th 

grade he picked up the trom-
bone for the school band. In 
high school his musicality led 
him to participate in multiple 
jazz ensembles including the 
acclaimed Columbus Youth 
Jazz Orchestra. After GHHS, 
Evan graduated in 2009 from 
The Ohio State University 
with a degree in Jazz Studies 
Performance.

Evan started touring with 
national recording act O.A.R. 

in 2011. He continues to per-
form as part of the #tripledip 
horn section. Evan recently 
started a new group, the Evan 
Oberla Project (EOP), and they 
are working on an album. He 
has spent much time on the 
Columbus music scene playing 
with many well-known local 

Musical Alumni
bands and has also shared the 
stage with Spoon, Wyclef Jean, 
Cris Cab, Wes “Warmdaddy” 
Anderson, Jacob Fred Jazz Od-
yssey, DJ Logic, Kelley James 
and Robin Eubanks.

He has opened for national 
acts such as Trombone Shorty 
and Charles Walker and The 
Dynamites. Evan has led a 
couple of bands such as the 
RFG Quintet and Trio of Fury, 
and he ran a weekly jam ses-
sion at Ruby Tuesday (music 
venue, not restaurant chain) 
that serves as a creative plat-
form for many talented local 
musicians. We wish Evan the 
best as he continues his musi-
cal career!
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It started as a friendly cooking 
contest between Grandview sis-
ters Megan Janusz O’Connor ’84 
and Tricia Janusz Keels ’91 and 
it evolved into an Internet blog 
and radio show called No Chefs 
Allowed. Then the radio show 
featured a guest, Martha Bayne, 
who had started the Chicago 
charity event “Soup and Bread”. 
After hearing about Soup and 
Bread, Tricia flew to Chicago, 
where Megan now lives, so the 
sisters could attend and con-
tribute together. And then Tricia 
decided to bring Soup and 
Bread home to Columbus. 
 
Columbus Soup and Bread 
launched this past October 
and is held the first Tuesday of 
each month from 6-8pm at the 
Woodlands Tavern in Grand-
view, owned by Grandview 
graduates Jimmy Woodland ’96 
and Jason Woodland ‘98. 
 
Guests mingle over a hot bowl 
of soup courtesy of professional 
and amateur cooks – musicians, 
bloggers, farmers, writers, 
restaurateurs, parents and 
friends – all with a pot to 
share. Diners contribute to 
the Mid-Ohio Food Bank in 
the Donation Crock Pot.
 

	
  

	
  

Soup and Bread

Current GHHS student Cecylia Luckenbach foreground and Trisha Janusz Keels 
’91 background

“I love this concept because you 
can’t make soup for one,” Tricia 
said. “And this is the perfect way 
to share with the community. 
The diverse group of people 
who come together are as 
interesting as the ingredients 
they choose for their soups. I 
really hope to build a fun and 
sustainable event that will bring 
help to people in need for years 
to come.”
 
For more information go to 
www.nochefsallowed.com/
columbus-soup-and-bread/ or 
just show up at Woodlands and 
experience it for yourself. Con-
tact Tricia at nochefsallowed@
gmail.com if you have a soup 
you want to contribute.

Do you have an item or 
photograph to display that 
you would like to donate to 

the GHMCHS? 
Contact Tom DeMaria,

1685 W. First Avenue, 
Columbus, OH 43212 or 

tdemaria@columbus.rr.com.

“I love this concept 
because you can’t make 
soup for one.”
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Donations

In Memoriam

Franz Harris, Spouse by Sharon Snee Harris ‘64 
Rilla Merrick, Spouse by Raymond “Pete” Merrick ‘48 
Dorothy Fink, Faculty by Bill Fink ‘55 
Emily Peterson, Faculty by Bonnie Myers Mock ‘51
Ruth Pickering, Faculty by Roland “Rick” Yearick ‘55 
Lowell Riley, Faculty by Jackie Day Cherry ‘49
Brad Skeele ‘19 by Bob Skeele ‘45 
Norine Rose Hall ‘26 by Sid Hall ‘53 
Mary Glass Smith ‘29 by Denyse Smith Everett ‘64 
Mary Donna Albanese 
  Newman ‘34  by Robert Albanese ‘48 
Robert W. Decker ‘37 by John B. Decker ‘46 
Kent McVey ‘42 by Barbara McVey Wright ‘43 
Herbert Zeller ‘42 by Constance Zeller 
   Hollingsworth ‘40 
Joan Young Scott ‘43 by Jean Young Carroll ‘46 
Mary Jane Young Wollerman ‘44  by Nancy A. Young Orr ‘45 
Stanley Zeller ‘44 by Constance Zeller 
   Hollingsworth ‘40 
Gene “Tank” Karlovec ‘45 by Al Andrews ‘45
Marie Alban Clark ‘46 by Virginia Alban Clarke ‘55 
Fred Taggart ‘46 by Robert (Bob) T. Taggart ‘52 
Mary Ellen Taggart Hubbell ‘47 by Robert (Bob) T. Taggart ‘52 
George Anderson ‘48 by John Boggs Central HS ‘46 
Robert A. Hammond ‘48 by Bill Hammond ‘49 
Jim McVey ‘48 by Barbara McVey Wright ‘43 
Shan Welcker Mann ‘49 by Lynn Welcker ‘56 
Jack White ‘50 by Jean White Robinson ‘46
Ernie Smith ‘51 by Robert M. Smith ‘55 
Pete Mattis ‘52 by George W. Linn ‘52
Larry Berlin ‘53 by Roger J. Madison ‘53 
Dick Shubert ‘54 by Bob Sharp ‘54
Deceased from Class of ‘55 by Carolyn Welch ‘55 
Eddie Albanese ‘55 by Robert Albanese ‘48 

Tarita McKinley Noble ‘55 by Nancy Turner Bachman ‘55
Bob Speice ‘55 by Jane Conklin Setterlin ‘55 
Bob Speice ’55
  and all deceased classmates by Joan Moore Ruffner ‘55
Jack Witter ’55 by Judy Jones Walker ‘55
Deceased from Class of ‘56 by Ron & Jane Hess Harris ‘56 
Carole Cotton Anderson ‘56 by Barbara Brown Alton ‘56 
Tarita McKinley Noble ‘56 by Lynne Fulmer Hutchison ‘56 
Sandy Morley Shaver ‘56 by Barbara Brown Alton ‘56 
Nan Philby Loos ‘56 by Lynne Fulmer Hutchison ‘56 
Deceased from Class of ‘57 by Carolyn Rudy Jensen ‘57 
Deceased from Class of ‘59   by Sizie Buchanan Clemens ‘59 
Donald Rhoades ‘59 by Dave Rhoades ‘54 
Laulie Russell ‘59 by Patricia Palmer Miller ‘59 
Sharon Stauffer Retz ‘59 by Marcia Stauffer Harvey ‘65
Bill McGee ‘60 by Pat McGee ‘64 
Bill McGee ‘60 by Tim McGee ‘67 
Lynne Sears Jessup ‘60 by Bill Sears ‘59 
Penny Bazler Abbott ‘61 by Barbara Hertenstein Arvin ‘61 
Larry Elting ‘61 by Linda Pulliam Sayers ‘65 
Mike Slawson ‘61 by Pat Rankin ‘61
Henrietta Nymeyer McCourt ‘63 by Bonnie Brown Smith ‘63
Henrietta Nymeyer McCourt ‘63 by Joyce Hiatt Keniston ‘63
Henrietta Nymeyer McCourt ‘63 by Tom Smith ‘63
Chuck Emrich ‘64 by David E. Williams ‘64
Lloyd Gill ’64 by Harriet Gill Davidson ‘63 & 
   John Gill ‘70
Chic Thurness ‘66 by Kay Thurness Levering ‘54
John C. Thurness ‘66 by Marcia Thurness Weaver ‘47
Julie Kennedy ‘76 by Kay Thurness Levering ‘54
Julie Kennedy ‘76 by Marcia Thurness Weaver ‘47
Kitty Malone Lappie ‘76 by Betsy Malone Cooper ‘81
Robert E. Kingston III ‘00 by Michael J. Rill ‘01 

Deaths
 
Mary Donna Albanese 
  Newman ‘34
Paul Nordstrom ‘40
Bob Sutphen ‘42
Martha Gardiner Wine ‘43
Richard Scott ‘43
Mary Jane Young 
  Wollerman ‘44
Al “Slats” LeFaivre ‘45
Jack White ‘50
Aaron Martin ‘51
Paul Johnson ‘54

In Honor Of

Class of 1945 by Margaret Fee Schafer ‘45
Class of 1945 by Jo Ann Latimer Knellinger ‘45
Class of 1946 by Bill Arthur ‘46
Class of 1948 by Diana Gonsor Arthur ‘48
Class of 1961 70th Birthdays by Bill Harding ‘61
Class of 1962 by Thomas M. Barnes ‘62
Class of 1962 Reunion Organizers by Sandra McKinnon Moore ‘62
Class of 1963 by Linda McCall Ireland ‘63
Margi Davis Wood ‘44 by Richard D. Wood
Jeri Trannett Detillo ‘64 by Denyse Smith Everett ‘64

In Memoriam

Bob Speice ‘55
Dick Rudolph ‘56
Bill McGee ‘60
Sharon Miller Ocker ‘60
Jean Kibele Cook ‘64
Larry Elting ‘65
Janice Royer ‘65
Jack “Chic” Thurness ‘66
Richard McCoy ‘71
Peter Clouse ‘73
Julie Kennedy ‘76
Jacob Anderson ‘99
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Donations
DISTINGUISHED 

ALUMNI
GHHSAA created the Distinguished Alumnus Award to recognize 

and honor those GHHS graduates, living or deceased, who have 

achieved extraordinary success in their chosen careers and fields 

of expertise. Those honored serve as great role models for cur-

rent students. At least four Alumni are recognized each year. Who 

would you recommend for this award? 

Complete the nomination form below.

Nominee:  

Last (Maiden Name) _____________________________________

First __________________________________________________  

Graduation Year ________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________

City ________________________State______ ZIP_____________

Telephone  ____________________________________________

Email  _________________________________________________

Your Name: 

Last (Maiden Name) _____________________________________

First __________________________________________________  

Graduation Year ________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________

City ________________________State______ ZIP_____________

Telephone  ____________________________________________

Email  _________________________________________________

Summary of graduate’s accomplishments:

Please attach a brief statement less than one page explaining 
why the nominee should be recognized with a Distinguished 
Alumni award.

Send nominations to:

GHHSAA
Distinguished Alumni 2013
PO Box 12116
Columbus, OH 43212

Or email the information to GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

Deadline for Nominations: June 1, 2013

New Life Members
Constance Zeller 
  Hollingsworth ‘40
Bob Skeele ‘45
Robert (Bob) T. Taggart ‘52
Barbara Ten Raa Brunell ‘56
Jim Wiley ‘65
Ed C. Malowney ‘66
Susan Washam Witten ‘68
John Wuichet ‘70
Lynn Winters Lauderback ‘74
John T. Reed ‘82
Heidi Harris Varner ‘84
John Antolino ‘85
Lori Edwards Scully ‘86 

Paws Club
Lois Ann Kievit Tope ‘42
John Boggs Central HS ‘44
Nancy A. Young Orr ‘45
John B. Decker ‘46
Jackie Day Cherry ‘49
Dick Abbruzzese ‘51
Sid Hall ‘53
George Hecox ‘55
Janice Lusk Brandner ‘55
Carolyn Welch ‘55
Roland “Rick” Yearick ‘55
Chuck Matthews ‘59
Barbara Hertenstein Arvin ‘61
Thomas M. Barnes ‘62
Linda McCall Ireland ‘63
David E. Williams ‘64
Linda Pulliam Sayers ‘65
Penny Lanich Morey ‘67
Linda Schmidt Nolan ‘69

Big Cats Club
Jeanette Tarney Thouvenin ‘43
Margi Davis Wood ‘44
Al Andrews ‘45
Bill Arthur ‘46
Bill Overmyer ‘46
John Boardman ‘47
Diana Gonsor Arthur ‘48
Alan L. Jones ‘50
Charles Eichhorn ‘51
Ken Pierce ‘51
Ralph W. “Andy” Anderson ‘54
Dave Rhoades ‘54
Bob Sharp ‘54
Charles Dumbaugh ‘56
Ron & Jane Hess Harris ‘56
Marjorie Rocci Schloss ‘56
Lynn Welcker ‘56
Carolyn Rudy Jensen ‘57

Big Cats Continued
Bill Sears ‘59, Bill Bonifield ‘59
Suzie Buchanan Clemens ‘59
William L. Baker ‘61
Betsy Malone Cooper ‘61
Sandra McKinnon Moore ‘62
Sharon Snee Harris ‘64
William W. Stevenson ’63 & 
Donna Ferlito Stevenson ‘64
Karen Devor Linn ‘65
Carol Malowney Akers ‘69
Gary Hobstetter ‘70

Top Cats
Jo Ann Latimer Knellinger ‘45

Other Donations
Paul “Robin” Priday, Faculty
James L. Stegmeier ‘40
Sylvia Defere Heintzelman ‘43 
Carol Sanford ‘43 
Jim Mcintyre ‘47
Elizabeth Robinson Pettit ‘47
Roma Jeanne Hittle Blair ‘49
Dirken T. Voelker ‘50 
Bette Dugger ‘51 
George W. Linn ‘52 
Connie Myers Holl ‘53 
Mary Joann Morrison Frabott ‘54 
Nancy Turner Bachman ‘55 
Marjorie Rocci Schloss ‘56 
Sharon Riggs Hendershot ‘58 
Nelson Allen Crites II ‘60 
C. Richard Donovan ‘60 
Eileen Milton Markwood ‘61 
David White ‘61 
Joanne Bellisari ‘63
Don Throckmorton ‘63 
Thomas D. Patton ‘65 
Penny Lanich Morey ‘67 
Paul D. Walker ‘67 
Joe Morrone ‘70 
Erik Kreil ‘71 
Brad Williams ‘73 
Teri Antolino Williams ‘74 
Jackie Compton Anders ‘78
Jennie Jones Martin ‘79 
P. Scott Morley ‘83 
Megan Sullivan King ‘88 
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The most impressive of all the meeting notes was dated Jan. 6, 1929:

Three amendments were presented for vote. They after being passed 
three times are to be added to the Constitution. They are as follows: 
   
1. Brothers that are out for school teams go under the Skunks rules for 

training and receive the same penalty of swats for the violations of the 
foresaid rules 

    - Br Frantz, Br Bogen, Br Niple. 
   2. Skunk Swats 

a. Smoking - 1 swat from each Brother present and 1 Black mark 
b. Drinking - 2 swats from each Brother present and 2 Black marks 
c. Grades - 

          1. F’s - swat for each F over 2 F’s inclusive. 12 F’s 1 Black mark 
          2. U’s - 5 swats for each U. 3 U’s 1 Black mark. 
       d. Gambling - 10 swats for each time caught and 1 Black mark 
       e. Failure to wear pin - 2 swats each time. 3 times 1 Black mark 
       f. 7 Black marks suspend Skunk. 2 after this puts them out 
       g. Meetings missed unexcused - 5 swats and 1 Black mark 

   3. Skunks must be passing in all subjects within the last 6 weeks of their 
pledge service and if not the Skunks are under suspension until this 
takes place. 

Moved and seconded meeting adjourned. 

Signed Robert Ulrich
 
Please contact B of R Tom Smith ’63 if you would like to see this amaz-
ing piece of history. What a find!

By Tom Smith

A friend of Brotherhood of Rook Ron Harris ‘56 found an old notebook 
for sale at a Grandview garage sale. Knowing Ron was a Rook, the 
friend paid $2.50 and gave Ron the book.

When Ron opened it and began to read, he knew its value was price-
less. The book has nearly all of B of R weekly meeting minutes from 
1927 to 1931. Historic Brothers Ted Eaton, Herb Decker, Frank Higgs, 
W. Ed Bogen and many others are mentioned in the book. 

Meeting notes included:

•	 Meetings	called	to	order	by	Most	High	
•	 Ritual	(most	often	dispensed	with)	
•	 Roll	call	and	call	for	dues	
•	 Committee	reports:	Old	business	and	New	Business	
•	 Skunks	brought	up	and	returned	
•	 Adjourn	

Pages contained discussions of who to pledge, who was on proba-
tion, renting out the house for $6 or more for Election Day, card 
parties, dances and expenses. Prices for food purchased on March 5, 
1927 were:

•	 1	jar	mustard	 $0.13
•	 4	loaves	bread		 $0.44
•	 2	lbs.	sugar		 $0.16
•	 9	lbs.	ham		 $1.75
•	 Cakes		 $0.72
•	 Total		 $3.10	
•	 Amount	collected	 $0.75

Visit the website
www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Rook Book

Smoking - 1 swat from each 
Brother present and 1 Black mark.“

	
  

”
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 A Found Treasure Box
Middle school secretary Judy Haunstein recently received a call from Leo Magalhes in Florida. Leo had lived in his home for 
29 years and was cleaning out his home preparing to move. He came across a box that belonged to the previous owner, Wil-
liam “Tink” Taylor ‘49. Items inside the box included awards from Robert Louis Stevenson Elementary School and GHHS, some 

photographs and his grandfather’s Purple Heart.

With help from Board of Education Secretary Sandy Kipp, Judy decided to make it her mission to find the Taylor family 
and return the box. The women found Tink alive and well and still living near his old home. Judy shared the information 

about the treasure box and Leo’s phone number. Thirty minutes later, an excited Leo called and said, “Judy! I have good 
news! I got a call from Mr. Taylor’s family and we’re making arrangements for them to pick up his treasure box.”

Grandview school employees are truly dedicated to the students of today and finding the rightful owners of yester-
day’s mementos. We tip our hats to Leo, Judy and Sandy and the Bobcat spirit.

Classmates collected donations 
for the Class of 1962 Memorial 
Scholarship totaling $2,000 
and it was awarded to Elaina 
Vimmerstedt. Elaina carried a 
4.07 GPR, played sousaphone in 
the band and was squad leader. 
She was a member of Key Club, 
serving as secretary  junior year 
and vice president senior year. 
She participated all four years in 
Science Club, Student Council 
and as a member of the track 
team, and for three years on the 
swim team. She is attending 
Wittenberg University.

Elaina featured on the Wit-
tenberg University website at 
http://www5.wittenberg.edu/
academics/music/whywitt.html:

Elaina Vimmerstedt, Class of 
2016

I am from Grandview Heights, 
Ohio, a suburb of Columbus. 
I went to Grandview Heights 
High School, where I was able to 
participate in many wonderful 
musical groups both through 
my school and community. 
Through my school, I partici-
pated in concert band and 
marching band for four years. 
I participated in jazz band and 

Grandview Singers, our high 
school’s varsity choral en-
semble, for three years. I also 
played in the pit orchestra for 
our annual musicals for three 
years. Through the incredible 
music community in Columbus, 
I was able to take voice lessons 
for four years, play in the Co-
lumbus Youth Symphonic Band 
for one season, and play with 
my band Sweet Basil at various 
venues around the city.

Why Witt? There were many fac-
tors that helped me decide that 
Witt was the right school for me. 
For one, my audition here was 
the best audition experience 
that I had ever had. For students 
who are going through the au-
dition process, it is well known 
how nerve-racking this experi-
ence can be. The professors who 
heard my audition were warm 
and welcoming, and I even got 
to do a trial lesson with one of 
the music faculty members after 
my audition. I also sat in on a 
choir rehearsal near the end of 
my senior year, and I was pleas-
antly surprised at how easily I 
could picture myself singing in 
that group as a student at Witt. 
Last, but certainly not least, I 
fell in love with the beautiful 

	
  

CLASS of 1962 
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP

campus and the rich heritage 
Wittenberg has to offer.

What next?  As far as plans after 
graduation go, it is still a bit 
early to tell…but I have a few 
ideas. After I have graduated, 
I may go to graduate school 
to acquire a masters in music 
education, or begin to use my 
undergraduate degree in music 
education right away and start 
teaching. In the distant future, I 
would love to earn a doctorate. 
Most of my childhood idols had 
doctorates, and it has always 
been a goal of mine to become 
“Dr. Vimmerstedt.”

Brotherhood of 
Rook Skunk Tie
Brotherhood of Rooks Bob 
Andrews ’43 sent his SKUNK 
tie to Tom Smith for safe 
keeping. He thought this 
picture might bring back 
some great memories and 
“hot” seat-of-the-pants 
nightmares.

Bob probably wore this tie 
before WWII started. He said 
his mother sewed on the 
SKUNK letters.

Thank you Brother Bob! 
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REUNION NEWS

The Class of 1952 cel-
ebrated its 60th class 

reunion this past July with 
a party at the home of Stu 
and Jane Jones during the 
Upper Arlington 4th of July 

parade and block party 
and then a luncheon at 

the OSU Club Restaurant.

 
 

	
  

Don Grimm, Marty Miller Grimm, Jean Kelchner Heinemen, 
Don Heineman, Carolyn Ruddy Jensen and Ted Rudy ’55.

Carolyn Rudy Jenson ’57 shared pictures of her class-
mates gathering during Homecoming Weekend to 
celebrate their 55th reunion. The weather was perfect 
and the celebration was extra special knowing that their 
classmate Jean McQuilkin Carfagno was named a Distin-
guished Alumna this year.

1957

1952

Joan Smith Klitch, Stu Jones, Dean Kette, MaryLou DeVictor, Carolyn Sanford Vetter, Mike Beirly, Mary-
Ann Winters, Janis Knepper Slade, Patsie Bruner Williams, Paul Slade, Dick DePalma, Gerri Sutterfield, 

David Rudy, Connie Nesbitt Broley, Sylvia Died DeVillers, Nancy LeFaivre and Harold Ballard. 

Dan Jensen, Dave Zuhars, Don Abbruzese, Joe Orr and 

Carolyn Jensen.
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Reunion 
Info

55th for Class of ‘58
November 8, Pizza party, Sally 
Kriska home
November 9, Luncheon, com-
munity tour and update
November 9, Dinner catered by 
Pasteria at the Quarry
November 10, Breakfast buffet
Sally Kriska, 614.488.6763 or 
skriska@columbus.rr.com

50th for Class of ‘63
Bonnie Brown Smith, 
614.738.1347 or bbrow34@
columbus.rr.com or
Ed Stone, samuelstone@hot-
mail.com 
	
  

	
  

1962

1965

From top row, left to right: Bob Schnell, Bob Rayl, Jim Rock, Ron Underwood, Tim McGuire, Steve Saboe 
Dave Walton, Gary Skidmore ,Tom Barnes, Gerry Hudson, TJ Riley, Jim Arganbright, Dick Calkins, Gary 
Barnes, Jim Ford, Barbie McConagha, Beth Herd, Gayle Forster, Denise Aldridge, Sharon Durrant, Jackie 
Short, Ann Harding, Polly Towns, Trish Rossetti, Al Rossetti, Bonne Holden, Candy Sweet, Bev Cooper, 
Joyce Guffey, Claudia Keener, Corinne Dryer, Sandy McKinnon, Marilyn Jones and Phil Laver

Front: Mike Milller, Elsa Yaggi, Diane Jones, Phyllis Wooley, Joan Pruski, Alice Clark, Beth Blake, Cathy Byerly and Margaret Waugh. Middle: Nick 
Cardi, Irene Finck, Linda Pulliam,Marcia Stauffer, Besty Wuichet,Jan Priday, Pattie Speakman, Sue Cooksey, Tim Murphy and Rick McKeever. Rear: 
Steve Fekete, Barbara Radebaugh, Cindy Woodland, Joyce Steele, Tom Raines, Karen Devore and Fleetwood Koutz. Also in attendance: Pat Casey 
and Craig McIntyre.

The Class of 1965 celebrated their joint 65th birthdays to-
gether at the Grandview Café last June. Happy Birthday!
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Dear Bobcat Alumni:

The holiday season always reminds me of how much we have to be thankful for at Grandview 
Heights High School and we continue to be proud of our students’ talent, accomplishments, gener-
osity and service in their community.

There are numerous points of pride from the last few months. We are tied with seven other Ohio 
schools for highest ACT mean score in the state and we have the third highest mean SAT score. 
Senior Cristina Pinney presented the AT&T “It Can Wait” campaign to the student body in Oc-
tober reminding us all not to text while driving. Take the Pledge! And congratulations to eight of 
our students who were selected to the OCC Honor Choir and performed at Otterbein University in 
November.

The 2012 Fall sports season officially ended when the boys and girls cross country teams competed 
in the state final meet. Luke Evans lead the boys with a school record and earned first team All-Ohio 
status. Boys and girls soccer ended their season as District runner-up. The boys won the MSL finish-
ing 15-2-2. The girls were third in the MSL finishing 15-3-2. The golf team finished 11-7 and Adam 
Cincione qualified for the district golf tournament. Football finished 5-5, tennis 11-5 and volleyball 
6-13. Cheerleaders were a constant positive force motivating our Bobcats and the Pride of the Bob-
cats - our awesome band - brought outstanding sound and inspiration to many events.

As we move into a new calendar year, I reflect on what a strong school community we have and 
how fortunate we are to work together positively impacting the lives of our students! Thank you for 
all your support.

With Bobcat Pride, 

GHHS Principal

Dawn Sayre
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ALUMNI WEBSITE
We’re desperately seeking a volunteer to update the 

GHHSAA website on a monthly basis. 
Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com if interested.

Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
$30.00  Life Membership $300.00 per individual
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
$50-99 Paws Club $100-499 Big Cats Club
$500 or more Top Cats Club $1000 + Special Recognition
In Honor of ______________________ In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________
Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 

Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 
Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2013

Legacy 
Society
The newly-formed 
GHHS Legacy Society is 
off and running! Charlie 
Eichhorn ’51 enrolled in 
the Legacy Society im-
mediately upon receipt 
of the informational 
mailing. He named the 
GHHSAA as a beneficia-
ry of his estate saying, “I 
believe strongly in my 
Grandview roots. I think 
it shaped our Midwest 
values which I have 
come to appreciate 
more as we get older. 
We learned to get along 
with and understand 
diverse ethnic groups. 
We also got an educa-
tion that’s hard to find 
today.”  

Charlie believes that 
by supporting the 
GHHSAA through his 
estate planning, he and 
others who join him will 
help current and future 
Grandview students 
acquire the values and 
education for which he 
is most grateful. Please 
consider joining Charlie 
in the GHHS Legacy So-
ciety. Details are avail-
able from any member 
of the GHHSAA board.

Thank you, Charlie, for 
believing in paying back 
through the steward-
ship of the GHHSAA.
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NewSletter

What’s 
new?

Tell us 
and your classmates 
about yourself— jobs, 
marriages, births— 
and the like.  Send a 
photo, too!

A Found Class Ring
Indiana residents Becky and Ray Bateman are not GHHS alumni, but they sure have Bobcat spirit!

Ray’s mom, Gloria, passed away recently. As the family sorted through her belongings, they 
came across four large jewelry boxes filled to the brim. Becky saw a class ring in the mix and 
wondered where it came from. Using a magnifying glass, they were able to discern “Grand-

view” and some sort of cat in the center of the ring. An Internet search turned up the Grand-
view Bobcats.

Hoping to find the original owner, the Batemans contacted the GHHSAA for assistance. 
The ring is believed to have belonged to Karen Engdahl ’64.

How did a ring from central Ohio end up in the jewelry box of an 81-year old Indiana 
woman? It’s a mystery, but Gloria did a little bit of metal detecting in her day and she 
was an avid thrifter, so perhaps the ring was a treasure found along the way. 

Karen passed away in the 80’s and left no children behind, so the Batemans will keep the ring as a 
treasured memento and reminder of making new friends in Bobcat country.
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